Learning is Soaring to Infinity and Beyond at Freedom Acres

and Our School Family Continues to Grow!
WRITTEN BY ANGELA MILLER, PRINCIPAL

It is super hard to believe that it is the end of March! Thank you for making the 2021-22 school year

amazing at Freedom Acres school and for sharing your wonderful children with me. Our teachers are
truly dedicated to educating and supporting the needs of all learners at Freedom Acres! Very grateful
for the majority of our school days being spent with in person learning. | believe we have navigated the
most challenging hurdles with COVID and the future is starting to shine bright with normal activities! We
are planning many great events for parents and families to be a part of! If you are interested in taking
part in a 5K with your son or daughter, please mark your calendars for May 25th and a rain date of May
26th. Looking forward to spending time with the parents of our most amazing students! Thank you for
your flexibility and grace during our adventurous return to learn.
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Our parent surveys are a compass or beacon of change at Freedom Acres. Are you wondering how we
employ the information provided? We reviewed the surveys during our March 18th professional
development day. Our staff brainstormed student awards and ways for parents to volunteer at our
building. We are ready to put these plans into action! Be on the lookout for a flier about parent
volunteering opportunities. | would like to start a parent advisory group to contribute to decision making
and great activities for our learners. My initial plan is to meet four times during the school year or once
per marking period. If you have an interest in helping us achieve our goals and dreams by serving on
this committee, please email me at amiller@ioniaisd.org. We are so blessed to have supportive parents!

My heart skips a beat when | think about how close we are to an adaptive playground. Sometimes | think
this must be a dream! Our learners have been blessed with a renovated building, new parking lot, parent
loop to safely drop off their most priceless possession, a library and the future playground. Our ISD
Board of Education voted to approve the playground bid for equipment on Thursday, March 10th. We
have secured a wonderful bid for the first phase and have a plan to add a gazebo for learners and
families to share conversation, great food, and shade on sunny days. Some minor excavating will start in
the near future followed by ordering and installing equipment. This project being complete will call for a
celebration! We will have an amazing cookout for staff, students, and families. Thank you for all of the
financial support with this project.
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State testing is quickly approaching and we will officially start this requirement after spring break. We
appreciate all of the efforts that go into helping our kids be in attendance and be prepared for testing.
As parents, please be prideful that every learner gives their best effort. Effort and positive attitude
reflect the Freedom Acres values well.
Communication is the backbone to the success of a school. We would like to cordially invite all of our
parents to sign-up for the Freedom Acres Remind application. The directions for the Remind application
are enclosed with this newsletter. Signing up for this service will allow you to receive text messages
about school closing or other important events at Freedom Acres School. In the fall you
@ will receive a school calendar and Remind will allow you to receive reminder text
messages regarding important dates on our school calendar. Our goal is to serve our
parents and families well! ——

Learners in our severely cognitively impaired programs will be blessed
with additional school days in the summer. Teachers have been busy
planning themes and great experiences for summer learning. Each week
learners will capture a new word of the week and embark on an activity
packed week of learning around a central theme. Our learners will hunt
for treasures like pirates, soar their learning about space, and be down
on the farm . Excited for the sunshine to be a part of the learning.

Programming will start on June 13th and our summer learning days will
start at 8:00 am and wrap-up at 2:05 pm.

Have you ever wondered what your principal does when she is away
from school? | truly spend the majority of my time with my family and
supporting kids! | have worked for The Right Door for 25 years as a
facilitator of groups (Trauma for Caregivers and Love & Logic Parenting)
and as a licensed respite provider. My passion is to spend time with
families in my local community! | have many hobbies and the list is crazy
long! | have spent this winter taking winter walks and riding my
snowmobile in the UP. | just learned Pine Stump Junction has the best
cauliflower pizza. | have four fur kids (AKA: dogs) and they are my best

friends. My middle son, Conner, will graduate from high school this
M spring. | am so very proud of him and his accomplishments. My

& oldest son, Kyle, shared his exciting news of becoming a father to a
i sweet boy in September and that means | will officially have the
honor of being a grandma. My youngest son, Keegan, stays crazy
i in love with sports and will have four sports going at once this
spring. My wonderful husband, Jeff Miller, is supportive every step
of the way and embraces my crazy life journey with a smile and
grace. Life is a crazy journey or ups and curves that make all of us

stronger! Thank you for allowing me to serve as your principal and
sharing your child with me each day at Freedom Acres.
Educationally yours,

QMJM/&L Mller



Cavanaugh's Cave!
WRITTEN BY APRIL, EMILY H, AND KATHY M

As spring approaches, we wanted to update you all on the
happenings within Cavanaugh’s Cave! Our boys have been
working hard every Thursday creating art with Ms. Emily.
They recently created these cute monsters, experimenting
with watercolors and different mediums!

Mr. Jacob brought the English Springer Spaniel puppies to
school this month, and they were a major hit across the
board. Everyone was able to enjoy a snuggle with a pup!
During social work group this month, our boys worked on
their team building skills. They used colored pasta and
marshmallows to see how they could create an elaborate
pasta-art installation with a partner.

March is Reading Month! We are lucky to have an awesome
team who creates school-wide bingo cards for our March is
Reading month activities. Our learners have had fun
reading in many different ways, especially the silly ones.
We look forward to spending more time outside with our
learners, as we have a goal to get 100 hours before the
year ends. We are working on filling up our tracker for our
hours outside throughout the week until the end of the
school year!

You don't grow
through successes,
you grow, through
whatiyoulgoeithrough.

Challenges are what
make life interesting.
Overcoming them is what
makes life meaningful.

"No matter how many
mistakes you make or
how slow you progress.
yvou're still way ahe:
everyone who isn’t
trying."




Bronze, Silver and GOLD!

WRITTEN BY EMILY A

This year is flying by! I am so happy to be a part of the
Freedom Acres family. The students enjoy Adapted
Physical Education (APE) or at least seem to.

We completed the winter Olympics in February. The
students were divided into country teams across the
building and were able to compete with each other for
gold. Each student received an Olympic ID and entered
each event with their game faces. We were introduced to
curling, bobsledding, speed skating, and skiing. The
winning countries (B-Canada, S-Japan, G-France) were
awarded medals for their accomplishments as a team. The
unit really focused on individual strengths and working
together. To the right are some pictures highlighting some
events!

I am looking forward to our upcoming units! We will be
practicing our basketball skills for March Madness. We will g
start spring training for our 5K (May 25th) and set \
personal goals and records for ourselves. We are also
looking forward to warmer weather to get outside and
utilize our baseball fields to practice our striking, throwing,
and catching skills.

This year has been amazing and | am grateful to be a part
of your student's learning experience.




WOW - Always Learning!

WRITTEN BY STEPH, DENISE, KATHY L, AND TYLER

Spring is coming and we can hardly wait! Our
class is ready to hit the paved trails and enjoy
spring weather!

Having fun while learning is our number one goal
in Ms. Steph’s Pre-school/Lower Elementary
classroom. We achieve this goal daily through
many different activities. Gym class was extra
fun in February as we participated in Winter
Olympic events. Our gym teacher, Ms. Emily, did
a brilliant job of adapting the events so that all
of our students could participate.

We continue to focus on a new word from our

Circle time remains a favorite for all of our students.
During our circle time we focus on requesting songs,
reviewing our w.o.w., learning the days of the week,
reviewing the month, talking about the shape and
color of the month, greeting each other, and counting
the number of friends present. It is so much fun to
see the students enjoy this time spent learning
together. We are even starting to hear some of our
friends sing along to familiar circle songs at circle as
well as request songs outside of circle time. So
exciting! § —

B

We continue to
CORE vocabulary each week. We watch stories pe impressed

and videos featuring our word of the week by each of our
(w.o.w.) that are provided by our speech students daily.

therapist, Sue. We also try to incorporate our
word of the week into our daily routine in other
ways. Jacob (OT), Kara (COTA), and Sue provide
us with fun activities each week as we do a
speech and OT group session every Friday.




Safety Matters
WRITTEN BY LYNNE, TRINA, GLENDA & KIM

Our classroom has been very busy working on transition skills in the
kitchen! We completed a unit called, “Safety Matters” from our
transition curriculum. Students learned how to safely use appliances,
such as a toaster, to make toast for our very own breakfast. Students
also worked on the safe use of a coffee maker to make coffee. This
coffee is sold in our snack shop. In addition, we have cooked or
baked many things which required the use of a handheld mixer. To
make sure all students were involved, we connected the mixer to a
switch board which allowed students to press an attached button.
This button turned the mixer on and off. Students did this to make
scrambled eggs for the breakfast burritos we make and sell in the
snack shop. Students also did this to help make sugar cookies,
frosting, applesauce bars, sugar glaze, homemade noodles, soups,
and dirt pie. We worked on measuring ingredients correctly to make
sure that our food tastes good. If we don’t follow the recipe then our
food won’t look or taste yummy! We experimented with the smell and
texture of the things we were using to cook or bake. We did like the
smell and feel of some things better than others! Best of all, we were
able to eat all of the wonderful food we made! We will continue to
work on these skills in the classroom!
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Approaching Warm Weather
WRITTEN BY KHLOE, TASHA, KRISTA, MEGAN,
SURENA, BECKY, LAUREN, AND DEANNA

As the school year continues, the students in the ECSE
ASD classroom are making leaps and bounds with
social skills, working on fine and gross motor imitation
all while building a strong communication foundation.
As we get into spring, more outdoor activities will be
incorporated in the daily routine allowing for walks
and riding bikes on the trail. As we approach the end
of the school year, we will be focusing on transitional
skills for the students moving onto elementary school
next year. —




OUR FIRST 5K, AND WE'RE SO KEEN
TO BE ALL TOGETHER SINCE COVID-19

FREEDOM ACRES 3K

WALK, RUN, OR ROLL WITH YOUR STUDENT

WEDNESDAY, MAY 25, 2022
10:00 AM
FREEDOM ACRES SCHOOL
in case of rain, the 5K will be postponed to

Thursday, May 26, 2022,

Spring is abounding and we are preparing for our first BIC event
since COVID. Our learners are training for their annual 5K and
we want to celebrate their drive to reach goals. We will
welcome all learners. families, siblings. and community partners
for a walk/run. music, activities. and a tailgate lunch!

Please register with the link or QR code below to join
or volunteer for the Freedom Acres 5K.
https://forms.gle/wp3NRQY8AoYE6Imaj9

Families and community members, please arrive by 9:454AM
and get any shirts that were ordered.
FParent volunteers arrive by 9:30AM to receive volunteer
positions.

FREEDOM ACRES

FAMILY
BOWLING
5 NIGHT ¢-

DATE TO BE DETERMINED

IONIA BOWLING ALLEY
MORE INFORMATION
COMING SOON

Thematic Fun Fridays!!

April 1% - No School!
April 10t Enjoy your spring break!
April 15t No School! %’&Q
Speechwordefthe | 1yave a wonderful Easter %‘\_

week: THINK weekend]!

o \ Earth Day
April 22" Yo% It's TIME to celebrate Earth
Speech word of the ) Day by wearing green or

week: TIME wearing an Earth Day shirt.
avey Eazra Doy
National Oatmeal Cookie Day!
April 2gth Do you LIVE for a fresh baked cookie?

Speech word of the
week: LIVE

| do, lets celebrate cookies by

wearing a shirt with cookies on
it or a shirt that is the color of
your favorite kind of cookie!

X




Help!! We are in NEED of great people,
who love to work with wonderful kids!

Freedom Acres staff has pulled together as a team and
worked really hard to fill all staff vacancies this school
year. Our school has had up to 15 staff absences on a
given day with minimal substitutes. We are very blessed
to have three total teacher substitutes for all programs
at Freedom Acres. Donna Smith, Tabitha Gibbs and
Crystal Weller have been very committed to covering as
many days as they can! Sarah Reinhardt and Joy Adler
are our HCA substitute superheroes. Take a peak at the
picture in this section and you will notice our students
are superheroes too! Here is a snapshot of a high school
learner helping to serve lunches. He truly helped us have
a successful lunch. Our recent retirees, Amy Bagnasco,
Janet Selleck, and Deb Seal, have returned to the
frontlines to guide us over the speed bump of shortages.
This devotion has allowed us to weather the after COVID
challenges and | am so proud of the staffll We have
remained on a face to face learning platform through all
of the challenges. If you are reading this newsletter and
you know of someone who would love to sub at Freedom
Acres, please have them call our office. We promise to
guide them through process, support and train them to
serve our kids well. Our classrooms are designed in a
team structure and will coach anyone to a strong finish
line.




Spring in Michigan

As we welcome spring in Michigan, we also
welcome ticks and mosquitos. Ticks are
prevalent in lonia County and have been
known to carry Lyme disease. It is
important to prevent disease, and remove
ticks as soon as possible.

Ways to Prevent Tick Bites

P Avoiding areas with lots of ticks such as

grassy, brushy, or wooded areas

P Checking skin regularly when outdoors

P Checking clothing regularly when
outdoors

P Checking pets regularly

P Use of repellents

How to Remove a Tick

1.Use clean, fine-tipped tweezers to grasp the
tick as close to the skin’s surface as possible.
.Pull upward with steady, even pressure. Don’t

B\ twist or jerk the tick; this can cause the

mouth-parts to break off and remain in the
skin. If this happens, remove the mouth-parts
with tweezers. If you cannot remove the
mouth easily with tweezers, leave it alone and
let the skin heal.
.After removing the tick, thoroughly clean the
bite area and your hands with rubbing
alcohol or soap and water.
.Never crush a tick with your fingers. Dispose
of a live tick by

o Putting it in alcohol,

o Placing it in a sealed bag/container,

o Wrapping it tightly in tape, or

o Flushing it down the toilet.
For more information about ticks and tick

borne disease, go to www.cdc.gov/ticks

Please remember to call Freedom Acres
616-527-2921 to report your child's absence.



http://www.cdc.gov/
https://www.autismsociety-nc.org/leisure-skills/

Books for Learning!
WRITTEN BY SUE

This school year has been a busy and fun time of working with our students! I'm thankful for
a “normal” year with only a few bumps in the road. Because March is Reading Month, I've
been using a lot of books in therapy. Reading is a great way to lead our learners to new
vocabulary. Research suggests that children who are consistently exposed to reading, even
if they are very simple books, gain a Iorger vocabulary. Our Occupational Theropg/Speech

work together to make sure that our learners are exposed to new words and things. Our
students need exposure to language all the time and may need multiple exposures to learn
new things. We are blessed to have great staff who are always looking for opportunities to
learn new ways of supporting communication. | provide materials for our word of the week,
such as songs and videos, but | also provide trainings so that everyone is familiar with
various means of communication, such as speech generating devices, and are able to make
communication enticing and meaningfull There are many means of communications in our
school besides speaking, things like PECS (Picture Exchange Communication System), sign
language, AAC (Augmentative and Alternative Communication, generally a speech
generating device), or gestures. All means of communications are encouraged and honored.
Our students love to share their thoughts and ideas! We are always focused on what is the
best method for each individual and we work together with teachers and families to figure
out what works. If you have any questions, or would like to talk with me about your learner’s

communication needs, you are always welcome to contact me at 616-489-2064.
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Spring is always an exciting time here at the Freedom Acres PT department! Spring signals the
beginning of new growth with warmer weather on the horizon. These past few years have been

oving Keegs us Growing 3
ITTEN BY BRENDA PT AND KACEY PTA :

challenging for all of us, but there are exciting things happening, including the building of a new
playground on campus that will allow us to get outside and work on wonderful movement activities
including climbing, walking on uneven surfaces, riding bikes and endurance activities. We continue to
implement the MOVE(Mobility Opportunities via Educational Experience) Curriculum with focuses on
maximizing the students special physical abilities and function throughout their educational day! A
HUGE SHOUT OUT TO ALL THE STAFF AT FREEDOM ACRES! The staff play a huge role in getting %
student’s stronger and as independent as possible, as they support student’s goals daily within th
classroom, including the adaptive PE class. They get students in and out of standers, gait trainers,
walkers as well as help them ride bikes. These are just a few of the things they work on, DAILY. | love
when staff send me pictures of a student doing something new! They also work on walking up and down
stairs, completing range of motion and working on getting on and off of the toilet and changing tables!
These are all the areas that are addressed by PT. Along with these activities, PT also can assist with
wheelchair seating, obtaining appropriate braces for feet and sometimes hands, as well as assisting
families obtain equipment that will help you and your student be more independent at home. Physical
Therapy facilitates student’s movement while maintaining and improving their mobility/function to the
best of the student’s ability. We may be working on crawling, standing, getting up from the floor, going
up and down the stairs, riding a bike and using a stander to improve and/or maintain their function as
well as other positioning! Please let me know if there is anything | can help you with at
bbrown@ioniaisd.org. Kacey, the PTA, and | can usually be found in the building on Monday’s. PT will be
provided during the summer schedule as well to keep everybody “MOVING” toward their goals!l! :
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With the completion of our building addition, Freedom Acres finally has the
space for a library! At the beginning of the year, Angela Miller got the ball
rolling with a generous donation of several hundred, personally purchased,
classroom books. Many of our teachers and parents jumped on board by
donating personal books and moving former classroom books to our school
library.

Converting a classroom into a library has, at times, required all hands on

on the great task of sorting, cataloging, and organizing the many donated
and new books. Stephanie Lopez, our new secretary, has now stepped in
whenever she can. A few of our health care aids, when possible, have also
helped to cover some of our newer books. We even had one of our SEI
students step up to help label books for easier re-shelving after being
checked out.

Lynne Wester secured a $500 mini grant from MAASE (Michigan Association
of Administrators of Special Education) in order to obtain supplies for the
library so we could also use the library as a transitional training situation for
our SCI students. Our students will learn to communicate with peers, follow
directions, and complete work tasks.

While it is new, we look forward to the continuation and growth of a space for
our learners. The Grand Opening of our library will be Tuesday, April 19th!

Permission slips will be sent home for you to sign if you would like your student to be able to bring home library books.
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FROM THE DESK OF THE ISD SUPERINTENDENT,
ETHAN EBENSTEIN

Our board of education approved a bid for playground
equipment and installation from Sinclair Recreation on March 10.
The equipment will be manufactured by Game Time. The board
of education also approved working budgets for any additional
playground area site prep work and for purchase and
installation of a pavilion/gazebo adjacent to the new
playground. Preliminary indications are an August 2022
installation, however understanding manufacturing delays and
labor shortage may play a factor in the proposed timeline.




2021-2022 STUDENT SCHOOL CALENDAR *Updated”

August 24 Learners’ First Day of Classes / Full Day
August 26 & 27 NO SCHOOL Stoff Professional Development Days #1 & #2
(Capturing Kids Hearts)
September 3-6 NO SCHOOL / Labor Day Break
October 18 End of 1*" Marking Period for 5CT & ASD
(October 25 Progress Report sent to SCI & ASD parents)
October 28 End of 1** Marking Period for SEL
{(November 4 Report Cards sent home to SET parents)
October 20 HALF DAY (B-11am) -for Studentz and Staff
Movember 15 MO SCHOOL / Professional Development Day #3
Movember 24 - 26 NO SCHOOL / Thanksgiving Break
December  20-Jan 2, 2022 MO SCHOOL / Winter Break
January 2022 3 Classes Resume
January 13 End of 2™ Marking Period & (End of 1* Semester) SCI & ASD
{(January 20 Progress Report sent to SCI & ASD parents)
January 18 End of 2* Marking Period & (End of 1* Semester) SET
(January 25 Report Cards sent home to SEI parents)
February 18 NO SCHOOL / Professional Development Day #4
(MCI, First Aid. CPR)
February 21 MO SCHOOL / Mid-Winter Break
March 18 NQ SCHOOL / Professional Development Day #5
March 23 End of 3™ Marking Period for SEL
{March 30 Report Cards sent home to S5EI parents)
March 25 End of 3™ Marking Period for 5CT & ASD
{March 31 Progress Report sent to SCT & ASD parents)
April 1 MO SCHOOL / Friday before Spring Break
April 4-8 NO SCHOOL / Spring Break
April 11 Classes Resume
April 15  *UPDATED™ NO SCHOOL
May 30 NO SCHOOQL / Memorial Day
June 3 Last Day for SEI Learners (End of 4th Marking
Period & End of 2™ Semester for SET) Final Report Cards
June 6 - 10 *UPDATED* SUMMER BREAK for 5CI & ASD Learners
June 13,.14,16, 16 Summer Pregramming for SCI & ASD Pregrams
21, 22, 23 End of 4th Marking Period & (End of 2nd Semester) SCT & ASD
Tentative and Subject to Change Final Report Cards & progress reports for SCI & ASD.




